
In addition to going through the FPC website, there are also easy  
options with your smart cell phone using the app GIVE+ or this QR 
Code, which will take you directly to our online giving website. Due 
to Worship being postponed at this time you may still give to the 
church through the Online Giving.  If you need help in setting this 
up please contact Martha Nighswonger  @ 386-405-3779. 

My Dear Friends, 

Christmas is right around the corner! You can 
see and hear it everywhere, and I love it. 

The writer, Dave Berry, wrote in the Chicago 
Tribune Magazine: To avoid offending anybody, 
the school dropped religion altogether and start-
ed singing about the weather. At my son's 
school, they now hold the winter program in 
February and sing increasingly non-memorable 
songs such as "Winter Wonderland," "Frosty the 
Snowman" and--this is a real song--"Suzy Snow-
flake," all of  which is pretty funny because we 
live in Miami. A visitor from another planet 
would assume that the children belonged to the 
Church of  Meteorology.  

It’s funny how something so wonderful can get 
off  track, but there is still an undercurrent of  joy 
present everywhere you turn, and that is good. 

An anonymous writer wrote these words: If  our 
greatest need had been information, God would 
have sent us an educator; If  our greatest need 
had been technology, God would have sent us a 
scientist; If  our greatest need had been money, 
God would have sent us an economist; If  our 
greatest need had been pleasure, God would 

have sent us an entertainer; But our greatest 
need was forgiveness, so God sent us a Savior. 

Our greatest need. Think about it. What is 
YOUR greatest need today? The gift of  God’s 
love will come to each of  us throughout the sea-
son, and we will soon resonate with those 
throughout the ages: “Silent Night, Holy Night.” 

And, as Tiny Tim said: “God bless us, every 
one!” 

This is our third Christmas with you at First 
Presbyterian, and we give thanks every day for 
the privilege of  ministering with you. May God 
bless you in this season, and through the year 
ahead. 

 
Rev. George and Debra Head 
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BIRTHDAYS    
 
12/10 Wanda Ulewicz 
12/16 Mike Barringer 
12/17 Joy West 
12/18 Marsh Fenstermaker 
12/19 Mary Martin 
12/21 Wendell Henderly 
          Gordon Newman 
12/22 Carol Kurfis 
12/24 Paul Hyder 
12/25 Megan Long 
12/26 Kat Pontiac 
12/27 Bruce Wilson 
 
ANNIVERSARIES 
 
12/7    Bud and Honeybee Chappell 
12/29  Kenny and Diane Foxx 
 

Have a birthday or anniversary you 
would like announced? Please let the 
office know and we will make sure 
that we have you in our computer 
with the correct dates. 386-428-2397 
 

FLOWERS  
 
12/6  Flowers given by Bud 
and Honeybee Chappell to 
the Glory of God and in honor of our 
Wedding Anniversary. 
12/13 Available 
12/20 Available 
12/27 Available 

   
 

Colors of Hunger 
 

Sister Churches of the Month 
 

Other churches in our presbytery, 
please lift up prayers. 
 
12/6   Good Shepherd, Melbourne 
12/13 Palmdale, Melbourne 
12/20 Southminster, Daytona Beach 
12/27 Westminster by the Sea, Daytona Beach 
 

Deacon of the month of November: 
Leigh Chegwin @386-689-5985 

 

Staff: 
Rev. George T. Head - Pastor 
Rev. Bill Chegwin - Pastor Emeritus 
Rev. Bev Richardson - Parish Associate 
Gale Luttrell-Bowser - Office Manager 
Babs King - Choir Director 
Tim Murphy - Pianist 
Steve Looney - Sound Tech 
Bruce Wilson - Custodian 

 
WORSHIP ON OUR WEBSITE AND 
FACEBOOK 
Wherever you are in the world, you are able to see and hear at a 
distance our Sunday morning worship! Log on to our website: firstpresbyteri-
annsb.com and click on Sermons then click the picture.  On Facebook look for 
First Presbyterian Church and click on our picture of the church then go to vide-
os and you will see the sermon for that Sunday and others. 

Prayer Ministry 
Elder Marilyn Lindley is asking for people to pray 
weekly for those in need of prayer. During this 
time of need from the COVID-19 virus we are 
urging those that need prayer for themselves or 
their loved ones to please contact Marilyn Lindley @ 386-427-3531. 
 

If you would like a card sent to the person we are praying for, please 
email the full name, address & brief reason for prayer/praise to:   
laurieblee@aol.com 

Lift up in prayers: Lea Codrington, Arlene Daley, Hazel Henderly, Ellen 
Kimbell, Jane McConell, Faye Rhodes, Bobbie Schomer,  Rev. Fred West 
and the Celebrate Recovery Members. 
 

Lift up our prayers to the families of those loved ones we have lost: 
Joe Ricker, Esther’s husband who passed away on Saturday, November 
21st. 
Bobby Sage who passed away on Monday, September 21st. The son of  
Karen Sage. 
Many prayers for the families of the loved ones that we have lost. 

 ATTENDANCE FOR OCTOBER 
 

 2020:   308 (4 Sundays @ 50% Capacity) 
 2019:   537 (4 Sundays)   

 

PER CAPITA FOR OCTOBER 
 

 2020:  $00.00/$1,679.25 Yearly 
 2019:  $00.00/$1,798.75 Yearly 

TREASURER’S REPORT OCTOBER 
YEAR-TO-DATE 

 
             1/01/2020-10/31/2020 (10 months)                       1/01/2019-10/31/2019 (10 months)                     
      Income        $  20,928.29     $ 259,094.94           Income        $  21,254.62      $ 252,499.00 
      Expenses         19,069.94        230,766.75           Expenses         23,182.97         275,170.02 
      Difference +$    1,858.35  +$    28,328.19          Difference  -$    1,928.35 -$       22,671.02 
 

SESSION NEWS 

PASTOR’S CORNER 

December 2020

Elders 2020:   
Jeff Abbott 
Bob Arfstrom 
Laurie Grizzard 
Frank Ibbotson 
Peggy Imbert 
Marilyn Lindley 
Roderick McPhail 
Martha Nighswonger 
Rod Richardson 
Floris Rogers 
Bill Zei 
 

Deacons 2020: 
Sharon Bradshaw 
Leigh Chegwin 
Al Imbert 
Laurie Lee 
Henrietta McPhail 
Mary Martin 
Doug Oliviera 
Carolyn Peters 
Dot Rogers 
Linda Stephens 
Susan Stuckey 
Becky Weddle                            



Christmas Concert and Festival Of the Nativity 
 

A Celebration of the Birth of Jesus Christ 
 
 

Monday December 7, 2020 
The Concert will begin at 5:ooPM  

in the Sanctuary with the Festival of the Nativity immediately  
Following Walk Through in the Eubank Hall  

(Public Welcome) 
 

The Festival of the Nativity will be opened daily December 8-18,  
10AM-12 Noon Daily  

(Masks required) 
 
 
 
 

EVENTS 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

7:30 pm - Narcot-

ics Anon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Shoe Box Assistance 

in Eubank Hall 

1:30 pm - 4:00 pm - 

Newman’s Building 

Open for Personal 

Projects & Bike Re-

pair 

3 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

8:00 am - Newman’s 

Crewmen 

6:30 pm - Celebrate 

Recovery  

 

 

  

4 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

5 

8:30 am - AA Mtg 

6 Communion Sun-

day/Gifts of Love 

10:00 am - WOR-

SHIP CELEBRA-

TION IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

 

 

7 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:30 am - Al-

Anon  

5:00 pm - Christ-

mas Concert/

Festival of the 

Nativity 

6:00 pm - AA 

Mtg  

8 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the 

Nativity in Eubank 

Hall 

7:30 pm - Narcot-

ics Anon 

 

 

 

9 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the Nativi-

ty in Eubank Hall 

1:30 pm - 4:00 pm - 

Newman’s Building 

Open for Personal 

Projects & Bike Re-

pair 

 

10 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

8:00 am - Newman’s 

Crewmen 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the Na-

tivity in Eubank Hall 

6:30 pm - Celebrate 

Recovery  

 

 

11 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon 

- Festival of the 

Nativity in Eu-

bank Hall 

 

 

 

 

12 

8:30 am - AA Mtg 

 

 

                                    

13 

10:00 am - WOR-

SHIP CELEBRA-

TION IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

 

 

14 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the 

Nativity in Eu-

bank Hall 

10:30 am - Al-

Anon  

15 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the 

Nativity in Eubank 

Hall 

7:30 pm - Narcot-

ics Anon 

 

16 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the Nativi-

ty in Eubank Hall 

1:30 pm - 4:00 pm - 

Newman’s Building 

Open for Personal 

Projects & Bike Re-

17 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

8:00 am - Newman’s 

Crewmen 

10:00 am - Noon - 

Festival of the Na-

tivity in Eubank Hall 

6:30 pm - Celebrate 

Recovery  

18 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:00 am - Noon 

- Festival of the 

Nativity in Eu-

bank Hall 

 

 

19 

8:30 am - AA Mtg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 

10:00 am - WOR-

SHIP CELEBRA-

TION IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

4:30 pm - Caroling, A 

Christmas Tradition 

in our Church Park-

ing Lot. 

 

 

 

 

21 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:30 am - Al-

Anon  

6:00 pm - AA 

Mtg  

 

 

 

 

 

 

22 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

7:30 pm - Narcot-

ics Anon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

1:30 pm - 4:00 pm - 

Newman’s Building 

Open for Personal 

Projects & Bike Re-

pair 

 

 

 

 

 

24 Office Closed 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

8:00 am - Newman’s 

Crewmen 

3:00 pm - Christ-

mas Eve Service 

6:00 pm - Christ-

mas Eve Service 

6:30 pm - Celebrate 

Recovery  

 

 

 

25 Office 

Closed 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 

8:30 am - AA Mtg 

 

 

 

27 

10:00 am - WOR-

SHIP CELEBRA-

TION IN THE 

SANCTUARY 

 

 

28 

7:30 am - AA 

Mtg 

10:30 am - Al-

Anon  

6:00 pm - AA 

Mtg  

 

29 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

7:30 pm - Narcot-

ics Anon 

 

 

 

 

30 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

1:30 pm - 4:00 pm - 

Newman’s Building 

Open for Personal 

Projects & Bike Re-

pair 

 

31 

7:30 am - AA Mtg 

8:00 am - Newman’s 

Crewmen 

6:30 pm - Celebrate 

Recovery  

 

 

  

       

Caroling,  

A Christmas Tradition 
Come safely join us at a “drive-in” caroling evening.  You will be  

directed to safely park your car in the church parking lot.  You can 
bring chairs and sit in front of  your car or sing along in your car 

after tuning  
into your car radio. 

Virtually hug your friends, pass along Christmas wishes and love, 
and sing all your favorite carols. 
Sunday, December 20,  2020 

4:30 PM 
 

Cookies and hot chocolate will be delivered to your car.   
Hope to see you all. 

 
 
 
 
 


